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President’s Corner 
 
 
 

Wilbur Goltermann President 
 
A last minute pre-dendum to the President’s Message 
 
Dear Guild members, 
 
This newsletter is short as a consequence of the fact that we have had no submissions from our regular 
contributors.   
 
It is the start of the new year, and many of us are preoccupied with the news, which constantly bombards us 
with reports of the ravages of COVID-19, and of the unconscionable attacks on our Democracy.  As all of that 
sinks in, I feel sapped of the energy necessary to carry on my day-to-day life.  I’m certain that I am not alone, 
and that all of you are equally fatigued by the events of the past year. 
However, concentrating on the things which bring us joy is, at least, a partial antidote for this 
malaise.  Woodworking, and the friends I have made in The Guild are a source of some of that joy, and I think 
that all of us who have been active in The Guild feel similarly. 
 
I look forward to 2021 as providing hope that we can return to some sense of normalcy.  Though it will be some 
time before we can truly put the pandemic behind us, but we can see some light at the end at least see some light 
at the end of this tunnel (OK, OK, I know that is horribly cliched) in which we find ourselves and are 
reasonably sure that it is not a locomotive barreling down to run us over. 
 
So, please, let us do our best to help that normalcy return by helping make The Guild a more important part of 
each of our lives. 
 
Thanks 
 Wilbur 
 
 
Welcome to a brand new year with the brand new hope of a COVID-19 vaccine on the horizon. 
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Despite that promise, it appears that we will be unable to continue meeting in person for some time yet.  That 
said, the Zoom meeting platform offers many things we were unable to do in in person meetings.  As one 
example, live meetings in Rockler's basement do not allow us to do live presentations with power tools, but 
with Zoom, we can do a presentation from a member's (or a visiting presenter's) shop and have all the tools at 
our disposal. 
 
Zoom also allows us to provide special interest "breakout rooms" at meetings and allow members to join the 
room of their choice.  This is something with which we would like to experiment in the future. 
 
For the near term, however, we will stick to our traditional format of this sequence of events: 

• Announcements 
• Show-and-Tell projects 
• Break and voting for show-and-tell winner. 
• Other events to be described below. 
• Main meeting presentation(s) 
• Meeting wrap up and closing announcements. 

 
 The events we wish to add to occasional meetings (probably only one per meeting) include: 

• For the upcoming meeting on January 19, I hope to convince some of you volunteer to describe either: 
o What gift you have received or have purchased as a gift for you shop and how you believe it will 

benefit your woodworking workflow. 
o Please volunteer to describe something you bought for your shop, and never used (or used simply 

discovered having bought it was a mistake).  Help others among the Guild members from 
making the same mistake. 

o Please volunteer by sending a description of your Christmas gift, or of your "white 
elephant purchase to me at president@colowood.com 

 The main presentation at our January 19th meeting will feature member, Bill Knoll, demonstrating the steps in 
creating a beautiful 3D panorama. Here is a picture of one of his recent creations. 

 
In preparation for that meeting, please submit pictures and descriptions of our show-and-tell entries to Cary 
at programs@coloradowoodworkersguild.org. 
 
I hope to see a large number of you at the meeting on January 19. 
Until next time, stay healthy and safe. 
 
Thanks, 
Wilbur 
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Sponsor’s Corner 
 

CWG Sponsors  
Austin Hardwoods of Denver, Inc. 975 W. Mississippi, Denver, CO 80223 Phone: 303-733-1292  
Website: www.austinhardwoods.com 
Bear Woods Company 6099 228 Street, Langley, BC V2Y 2L3 Canada Phone: 800 565-5066 Fax: 888 599-
1118 Website: www.bearwood.com 
B & B Rare Woods 871 Brickyard Circle, Unit C4, Golden, CO 80403 Phone: 303-986-2585  
Website: www.wood-veneers.com  
Bridge City Tool Works 
Harvey Industries International DBA Harvey Industries, 10830 Ada Ave, Montclair, CA. 91763  
Phone: (800) 253-3332 
Website: https://www.bridgecitytools.com/default/  
Questions or comments to sales@bridgecitytools.com.  Please allow up to 2-4 business days for email and 
phone call responses. 
Two orders per year (to be determined) and must be shipped to one address. 10% discount, when ordered 
directly from Bridge City Tool Works. Discount does not apply when ordered through dealers  
Charlie’s 2nd Hand Store, Inc. 2227 Larimer Street Denver, CO 80205 Phone: 303-295-1781  
Website: www.usedtoolsplus.com  
Denver Woodworking Company 2062 S. Bannock Street, Denver, CO 80223 Phone: 303-733-3130 Website: 
www.denverwoodworking.com  
Mile High Tree Care, Inc. 6010 W. 56th Avenue, Arvada, CO 80002 Phone: 303-292-9393  
Website: www.milehightreecare.com  
Frank Paxton Lumber Company 4837 Jackson Street, Denver, CO 80216 Phone: 303-399-6047  
Website: www.paxtonwood.com/denver.aspx  
Rockler Woodworking and Hardware 2553 S. Colorado Blvd, Denver, CO 80222 Phone: 303-782-0588 
Website: www.rockler.com/retail/denver-colorado-hardware-store.cfm 
Sears Trostel 1500 Riverside Ave, Ft Collins, CO 80527 Phone: 970-482-1928  
Website: www.sears-trostel.com   
Signature Medallions 4218 Ponce De Leon Drive, La Mesa, CA 91941 Phone: 619-303-2876  
Website: www.signaturemedallions.com  
TC Woods 5406 County Road 23 Ft. Lupton, CO 80621 Phone: 3-666-8989  
Website: www.tcwoods.com 
Tool Zone, Inc. 8651 Grant Street, Unit 1A Thornton, CO 80229 Phone: 303-252-8500  
Website: www.toolzone.com  
Woodcraft of Denver 6770 S. Peoria Street Centennial, CO 80112 Phone: 303-290-0007  
Website: http://www.woodcraft.com/stores/store.aspx?id=305  
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                            2020 Board  
Members 

 
Wilbur Goltermann - President 
President@colowood.com  
webmaster@colowood.com 

 
Devon Lindsley – Vice President 
vicePresident@colowood.com 

 
           Jason Matischek 

secretary@colowood.com  
 
 
                      Larry Abrams – Treasurer 

treasurer@colowood.com    
 
 
 Bob Kleinfeldt - Director at Large,  
                              DirectoratLarge@colowood.com 
 
 

Dale Bowlin – Past President  
pastPresident@colowood.com 

 
Bill Knoll - Audio / Visual Chair  

                video@colowood.com         
 
     Ed Lawlor – Community Services  

community@colowood.com   
 

 
Lindy Baer - Contributing Editor  
wood@colowood.com  

 
 

 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 

              Michael Cunningham 
              Classified Ads        

ClassifiedAds@colowood.com  
 

 John Hammer - Hospitality & 
Refreshments Chair 
hospitality@colowood.com 

 
Jim Barry – Librarian 
Library@colowood.com 

 
Cal Noguchi –  Newsletter 
newsletter@colowood.com  

 
 

Cary Goltermann – Programs                           
Membership 
programs@colowood.com  

 
                  Kevin Loyd - Shows and Exhibits  Chair 
               shows@colowood.com  

   
Paul Seipel – Classes Chair 

classes@colowood.com 
                    
 
Bill Bixby – Publicity and PR 
publicity@colowood.com  
 

 


